Dear Parents/Guardians:

As we continue to implement School Wide Positive Behavior Support at Baxter Elementary, we want to provide families with an update.   There are five features to the primary level of school-wide positive behavior support.

1. School-wide rules and expectations.  At BES our rules are Be Respectful, Be Responsible, and Be Safe.  We have clear expectations by location in our building to help students understand what these rules mean.  

2. Teaching the rules and expectations.  At BES we teach the rules and expectations at the first of the year in each location.  Then throughout the year, teachers re-teach  as needed to be sure all students understand.

3. Reinforcing rule following behavior.  At BES we use Bee Bucks to reward our students for following the rules and expectations.  The Bee Bucks can be used to purchase items at the BES store, for special incentives in the classroom, or to participate in special events/activities.   By using the Bee Bucks, not only are the students rewarded for following the rules, they are also learning valuable lessons.  For example, they learn the importance of saving for something they really want.  They learn basic goal setting as they see things to earn and set goals of how many Bee Bucks to save.  They learn if they spend Bee Bucks on lots of little things, they won’t have Bee Bucks for bigger things that may be more important to them.   Most importantly, they are learning the importance of following the rules – for themselves and for everyone else.

4. Collection of data on Rule Violations.  At BES, we are just beginning the process of data collection of rule violations.  This is a very important part of SWPBS.  By collecting data on the rule violations/behavior problems in our building, we are able to look for ‘hot spots’.  We can look to see where the problem behaviors are most likely to occur, what time of the day is the most problematic for our students, and which problem behaviors are most frequent in occurrence.  

5. Using data for decision-making.  This will be the last and final step in the process of implementing Tier 1 of SWPBS in our building.  With the data we collect on rule violations/behavior problems, we can decide which rules need to be emphasized and re-taught more often.  We can also decide if there are areas of the building that are more problematic and how we can address this in a way that will prevent the problems from occurring again.  We can look at what time of day the problems are occurring and determine if we need to make changes in our schedule, in supervision of students, in routines, etc.

We want you to know that the entire emphasis of Tier 1 of SWPBS is teaching our students appropriate behaviors, rewarding them for following the rules, and the prevention of problem behaviors and disruptions to classroom instruction.  Our ultimate goal is to provide a safe and effective learning environment for all of our students and our staff. 

If you have additional questions or need more information, …..

